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overseen by HARP’s team of archaeologists, with 
assistance from Archaeology Scotland – Ian Hill, 
Michelle Gamble, Kieran Manchip, Samira Hill, 
Iain Pringle, Rebecca Barclay, and Gem Midlane. 
Discussion and a talk on Hume Castle and its 
surrounding village were gratefully received from 
Piers Dixon. Thanks also go to Will Murray of the 
Scottish Conservation Studio, for conservation of 
the metal finds and general advice and guidance 
for metal artefacts, and Andrew Tulloch, Assistant 
Curator at Live Borders, for his help in tracking 
down the early medieval quadrangular bell that was 
reported to have been found at Hume Castle before 
finding its way to the Duns museum stores via 
Ednam School, the original Kelso Museum, and the 
National Museum of Antiquaries of Scotland. The 
project would also not have been possible without 
the vision and enthusiasm of the late Gospatric 
Home, former chairperson of HCPT, who was a 
driving force in getting the project off the ground.
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local community, who all contributed their time 
over the three years of the project. The project was 


